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Location: 
Administration of Justice 
Academy Director’s Office
Department of Public Safety



3600 Workman Mill Road, Whittier CA 90601


Attendees:

Walt Allen, Police Academy Director 

Milt Hernandez, Academy Coordinator

Chief Kelley Fraser, Alhambra Police Department
Chief Kelley Gordon, Monterey Police Department

Carley Mitchell, Rio Hondo College Faculty (reviewed in absence)

1. Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 P.M.
2. Current Academy Session Update
Director Allen advised the advisory board attendees that Police Recruit Class 213 was currently in its 6th week of training and The Current academy session is comprised of 42 cadets, which include 30 sponsored cadets, 12 pre-service cadets and 5 female cadets. The current class will graduate on October 5, 2022. Sponsored agencies include:

1.
Arcadia PD

2.
Azusa PD

3.
Baldwin Park PD

4.
Bell PD

5.
Bell Gardens PD

6.
Burbank PD

7.
Cal Dept. of Justice

8.
Cal State Los Angeles PD

9.
Downey PD

10.
El Monte PD

11.
Glendale PD

12.
Hermosa Beach PD

13.
Long Beach School PD

14.
Los Angeles School PD

15.
Montebello PD

16.
Palos Verdes Estates PD

17.
Simi Valley PD

18.
South Gate PD

3. COVID-19 Prevention Protocols
Director Allen related that Rio Hondo College was currently requiring that all academy cadets must be vaccinated and that policy will continue to stay in place for the rest of the year. 
4. The Academy Session Formal Inspection and Recruitment Day 
Will occur on May 25th at 1300 hours at the Rio Hondo Police Academy and attending agency personnel will be able to review cadet personnel files and have the opportunity to meet with sponsored and pre-service cadets.

5. PC 832 Course Update
Academy Coordinator Milt Hernandez provided an overview of the changes that will be occurring with the PC 832 course per POST, which will include a Basic Course Review every 2 years.
6. Police Academy Certificates of Achievement Request – Action Item
Mod III and Mod II Reserve Police Officer Course Academy Certificate of Achievement – Currently, the Rio Hondo Police Academy doesn’t have a Reserve Police Academy Program. The creation of a Module III and Module II academy certificate program would allow students the opportunity to meet the POST standard to become a reserve police officer at most California based police departments. Director Allen proposed the creation of a Certificate of Achievement for a Reserve Police Officer Course and the Committee approved the recommendation. 
Public Safety Dispatcher Course Certificate of Achievement – Currently, Rio Hondo College doesn’t have a program which would allow students who attend the intensive dispatchers course to obtain a certificate of achievement. Implementing a Certificate of Achievement program for the Division of Public Safety would provide tremendous job opportunities for graduates of the dispatcher course. Director Allen proposed the creation of a Certificate of Achievement for a Dispatcher Course and the Committee approved the recommendation.
7. Scenario Village Project Update – sponsored by Senator Bob Archuleta 

This project would create a brick and mortar Use of Force and De-escalation Village that would create a training environment which simulates a higher degree of realism and allow for the use of evidence-based tactics and techniques. This project is on hold.
8. Use of Force/De-escalation VR System
To continue to move forward with evidence-based instruction in the areas of use of force and de-escalation, the Rio Hondo Police Academy partnered with State Senator Bob Archuleta to seek funding for Virtual Reality (VR) simulation equipment technology to enhance training for police recruits and in-service police officers. As a result of the efforts of Senator Archuleta and his staff, the Rio Hondo Police Academy received a $400,000 grant from the California State legislature which was recently utilized to purchase two VR systems.
The Apex VR system is an ocular platform which allows the instructor to specifically design realistic real-life scenarios that address use of force and de-escalation techniques to better prepare police recruits for the rigors of police work.

The Virtra VR system places the in-service police officer into a realistic scenario that provides a realistic video projection of a use of force/de-escalation situation and forces the officer to make split second decisions in the field.

9. The Academy implemented new POST Use of force Standards and Guidelines 
Chief Fraser and Chief Kelly were advised that the POST Commission recently developed new Use of Force and De-escalation instructional guidelines for the academy. Chief Kelly indicated that she was very familiar with the new guidelines because she is currently a POST Commissioner. 
10. First Responder’s Guide – Mental Illness or Developmental Disability 
Chief Kelly and Chief Fraser were provided an update on the new POST First Responder’s guild to Mental Illness and Developmental Disability and were provided with a copy of the new Mental Health handbook which is now provided to POST academy police recruits. 
11. Field Officer Training Meeting 
In 2020, Director Allen and Rio Hondo Academy staff held a meeting with Field Training Officers (FTO) from several different police department who actually trained recent Rio Hondo Police Academy graduates. The purpose of the meeting was to ensure that Rio Hondo was providing training which the expectation Field Training Officer training programs at the various police agencies. Director Allen related that sometime in July or August 2022, the Rio Hondo Police Academy will be hosting a Second Annual FTO meeting at Rio Hondo College to ensure that the academy meeting the operational needs of the participating police agencies.
12.  Perkins Grant – Marketing and Advertising for the Police Academy
Director Allen advised to board members of the recent grant proposal that was submitted to the college for consideration, which proposes a marketing campaign for the Rio Hondo Police Academy. The marketing campaign would be directed at potential minority candidates from underrepresented communities throughout the Los Angeles County area.
13. Upcoming Rio Hondo Police Academy Session Dates

· Recruit Class No. 214 – November 8, 2022

· Recruit Class No. 215 – June 15, 2023

14. Director Allen Appointed as a Member of the POST Advisory Committee
Director Allen informed the attendees that he was recently appointed by the POST Commission as a new member of the POST Advisory Committee representing the California Academy Director’s Association (CADA).
15. The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 PM 
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